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April – June 2006

Since the Spring Executive Board meeting I’ve been traveling and putting the finishing touches on plans for my presidential year based on the theme, Libraries Transform Communities.  

Plans are well underway for these program initiatives:

Emerging Leaders:

Connie Paul (Central Jersey Regional Library Cooperative) and Maureen Sullivan (Organizational Development and Leadership Consultant) are leading the effort to plan the first emerging leader summit for Midwinter 2007.  This effort is focused on identifying, training and providing leadership opportunities for ALA’s emerging leaders – 100 of our profession’s brightest young librarians who are interested in moving into leadership roles in ALA, its divisions, round tables and chapters.  The year-long program will kick off in Seattle, continue between conferences with structured online activities for the participants and culminate with a second day-long session at the 2007 Annual Conference in DC.  All participants will be expected to put their newly acquired leadership skills to immediate use by accepting a term of service on an ALA or Chapter committee, task force, working group or project team.  An article about the program appeared in the June 2006 issue of American Libraries.  Letters inviting nominations were sent to chapters, ALA units and affiliates. 

Transformation Summit

Karen Hyman (South Jersey Regional Library Cooperative) is working with a committee to plan a “Transformation Summit” at the Midwinter Meeting in Seattle.  This open session will accommodate up to 275 people at the Seattle Public Library where they will hear real life stories from 10-12 of our profession’s most transformational leaders.  The day is planned to inspire and to provide practical tips on specific ways that participants can begin transformation efforts back home.

Transformation Tool Kit

Romina Gutierrez (my ALA assistant and MLS student at Rutgers) and I are busy gathering stories about the transformations that are taking place in libraries across the US and the world.  A call for story sharing went out several weeks ago with more than 30 stories submitted to date.  All stories, as well as tips on successful transformation techniques, will be posted on my web site and eventually migrate over to the ALA web site. 

National Agenda for Libraries

Nancy Kranich (ALA Past President) is heading up a task force focused on the development of a national agenda for libraries.  Using the ALA program priorities as a guide this group will develop ideas for furthering an agenda that will focus public and legislative attention on what libraries need to move forward in a dramatic and coordinated way as part of this transformative process.  The group is planning an invitational meeting in the fall to bring leaders and influencers together to discuss ideas and formulate and agenda.

Web Advocacy

Welovelibraries.org happens to be a domain name that I own along with ilovelibraries.org.  Either URL offers the opportunity to mount a huge advocacy campaign on behalf of libraries and what we do.  The model I am thinking of is a combination of www.moveon.org and www.lovelibraries.org.co.uk. -- a web-based one- stop tool which promotes library advocacy and alerts people when there are issues where we need many voices of support.  Web prototype is currently in development.

Librarians without Libraries

Susan Martin (consultant, MA.) has been engaged by ALA to prepare a report that evaluates the feasibility of establishing a volunteer program in which libraries that need short-term assistance can request a volunteer who can meet their specific need.  There has been some controversy surrounding this project mostly from new librarians who expressed concern that this effort might affect their employment opportunities.  I believe most of these issues have been resolved.  We expect Susan’s report in August 2006.  

Speaking Engagements

Since I saw you last I’ve spoken at the following locations:

· Santiago, Chile:  conference in association with the Chilean Library Association, Biblioteca de Santiago, Pro Accesso, conference at the National Congress Library and meetings with representatives from the National Council of Libraries, Archives and Museums, Universidad Adolfo Ibanez, Chilean Library Association, Centro Bibliotecario de Puente Alto, US Embassy

· Buenos Aires, Argentina: Keynote speech at ABGRA Annual Conference as well as other conference presentations and meetings with The Argentine Book Association, ABGRA Board, Latin American Librarians Association, and US Embassy.

· New Jersey Library Association, Long Branch, NJ

· Kentucky Public Librarians Association, Louisville, Ky.

· Chester County Library, Exton, PA.

· Haddonfield Friends of the Library, Haddonfield, NJ 

· Connecticut Library Association, Wallingford, CT.

· Infolink, Elizabeth, NJ

· Delaware Library Association, Dover, DE.

· BookExpo, Washington, DC

· Archons of the Colophon, NY, NY

· ACLU, NY, NY

· Palinet Member Meeting, Orange, NJ

· South Jersey Regional Library Cooperative, Tavistock, NJ

· Wilton Library Association Annual Meeting and Dedication, Wilton, CT. 

Thanks to all of the ALA staff who have worked so hard with me these last few months to ensure that I am prepared to take office in a few weeks.  I also want to thank all the volunteers who have stepped forward to become involved in my initiatives.  I am looking forward to the next 12 months and many successful outcomes.
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